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Don’t Forget that we are 
celebrating Dr. Seuss! 
 
2/26/18 Monday - Green Eggs and Ham  
- wear GREEN! 
 
2/27/18 Tuesday -  Fox in Socks     
 - wear CRAZY and/or mismatched socks 
 
2/28/18   Wednesday - Wacky Wednesday 
- wear mismatched/wacky clothes 
 
3/1/18      Thursday - The Cat in the Hat  
- wear your favorite hat 
 
3/2/18      Friday      - The Sleep Book  
- wear your favorite pajamas! 
 
 
FREE TAX PREPARATION    
Don't miss out on the chance to have your 
taxes filed for free by United Way of 
Lancaster County, PA's VITA program! 
There are two tax preparation sites in 
Elizabethtown. If you make under $62,000, 
call 2-1-1 to schedule an appointment. Spots 
are limited, call today! 
www.FreeTaxPrepLancaster.org 

Spring is almost here!!! 
We are so excited for more beautiful 
weather. Classes do go outside daily so 
don’t forget to send jackets. You may also 
send boots or old shoes to wear on the 
playground; it tends to be muddy this time of 
year. Be sure to let the teachers know if you 
do send extra shoes. 
 
Spring Sub Sale Coming Soon!! 
Do you love quick and easy dinners?  Watch 
your child’s mailbox/folder for details of our 
spring Sub Sale coming soon! 
 
 
 
 

 

10 Ways Babies Learn When We Sing to 
Them  By Cathy Fink and Marcy Marxer 

Bonding – When you sing to your baby, they bond 
with you and your voice. Singing makes yours the 
first and most important voice in her life. Your baby 
learns that you LOVE him! 

Transitions – Babies feel safe when life is 
predictable. A song for waking up, sleeping, and 
other routine transitions and activities helps them 
know what comes next. 

Language – Language is in itself musical, and when 
you sing and speak, your baby learns about words, 
language, and communication. Through your singing, 
baby’s language comprehension begins. 

New words – While you sing and hold your baby, 
you introduce new vocabulary. When you hold up a 
stuffed dog as you sing about a dog, baby learns to 
associate the name of that toy with the words you 
sing. When you sing about parts of the body and kiss 
your baby’s feet or tickle his tummy, he learns new 
words. 

Rhythm and rhyme – Music includes rhythm and 
rhyme, again, part of our language. In time, babies 
will recognize rhymes and rhythms. 

Play – Singing is one of many methods of play and 
“sing-play” is a fun way to interact with babies. 

Family fun – Singing is a great way to involve older 
siblings in welcoming a new baby to the home. 
Singing to and playing with the baby builds a bond 
between siblings. Make singing a family activity. 

Singing names – A baby can learn his name by 
hearing it in songs. Try substituting your baby’s name 
for other words in songs so he hears his name sung 
over and over again. 

Listening skills – Like reading, singing is an activity 
that requires listening. It's another opportunity for 
your baby to begin to understand language and 
feelings expressed through language and sing-play. 

LOVE – All of the above boils down to using your 
singing voice as a way to express love. Babies don't 
care if you are a great singer. They only care that you 
are singing to THEM! In their eyes (and their ears), 
you'll be a star! 

http://www.freetaxpreplancaster.org/
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Dear Families, 
February Recap 
The Inchworm friends had fun in February, learning about love and friends. We painted Valentine’s 
pictures, read stories and talked about our families and friends, and sang songs about our families and 
friends. We practiced our gross motor skills through active play as we learned about the Olympics and 
awarded each baby a gold medal in an activity.  
 
Personal Achievement 
Amelia is the gold medalist in climbing. She has continued to master climbing into the sensory table, and 
has added climbing onto the music table to her skills. Amelia has added some new words and signs to her 
vocabulary, including the sign for banana and her favorite word, EAT! One of her favorite activities when 
she isn’t climbing on tables is crawling fast while chasing or running from her friends. 
 
Alexander won the gold medal for crawling under cribs and tables. If he sees a toy he wants under a crib, 
or on the other side of one, he army crawls under the crib to get it, nearly always successfully. Xander 
enjoys singing, especially Row, Row, Row Your Boat. He is always ready to make the sound effects when 
we do our special Inchworm verses about throwing Miss Susie overboard and seeing a lion.  
 
Leo was awarded the gold medal in independent walking. He has taken off on his own two feet, and is 
very proud of his accomplishment. Leo likes song time and often asks to sing “Row Row”. His vocabulary 
is increasing quickly, and he knows many words that even surprise the teachers, including “timber” when 
he knocks down a stack of blocks. 
 
Anna is the gold medalist of bubble popping. When the teacher blows bubbles, Anna reaches for them as 
they float down, successfully popping many bubbles. Anna is beginning to push herself up on her hands 
and knees and wants to crawl to keep up with her friends. She loves mealtimes, eating oatmeal and any 
fruit or vegetable with gusto. 
 
Hadassa was awarded the gold medal in bouncing. She bounces up and down in the exersaucer, smiling 
as the motion activated toys on the saucer play music and light up. Hadassa sits up well without support 
now, enjoying the freedom to share toys with Anna as they gently touch each other and smile at each 
other. She smiles and bounces as the teachers sing songs with the Inchworms. 
 
Carson won the gold medal in bottle drinking. He get so excited when his bottle is offered to him that his 
feet and hands shake with glee. Carson never leaves any formula in his bottle, drinking every last drop. 
He enjoys playing in the exersaucers, trying out all of the musical toys. 
 
Special Dates: We celebrated with Alexander when he turned one year old on February 7th. Happy 
birthday, Alexander! 
Looking Ahead: In March, we will learn about baby animals and the color green. We will read books and 
sing songs about baby animals. We will paint green pictures and talk about things that are green. We will 
continue to work on our large and fine motor skills, and learning signs and words and songs.  
 
       The Inchworm Staff-- 
       Miss Chris, Miss Susie and Miss Trina 



Firefly News 
March 2018 

Spring is almost here and the Fireflies are ready for some warmer weather! 
 

Reminders: 

¶ Please dress your child according to the weather.  We go out early and it can be very chilly.  

¶ Please remember to label everything!  We promote self-help skills, so the children are practicing 

dressing themselves to go out and sometimes belongings can get mixed up.  Labels help us sort it 

out!   

¶ When choosing pullups for your child, we prefer the pullups with the Velcro sides.  

 

Things we did last month… 

¶ We were happy to welcome Owen, our newest Firefly!  We look forward to getting to know him 

better!  
¶ Landon has started to wear underwear so be sure to tell him great job on going potty if you see 

him! 

¶ We have been working on learning everyone’s last names.  Avery, Hudson, Casey, and Zoe have 

been asking for the freckled frog song.  When we sing this song instead of saying “one jumped 

into the pool” we will say the last name of a child.  They know to get up and jump to where they 

need to go! 

¶ We talked about hair and the different types and colors one week.  Brandon, Dominic, Evelyn, 

Harper, and Andrew loved using the different items such as combs and such to paint with. 

¶ Julia, Hunter , August, and Israel loved climbing on the toys on the playground! Because we 

hadn’t been able to the regular playground often this year, it felt like a whole new playground to 

them and they had a blast.  We all enjoy the fresh air! 

 

 

Things we will be doing this month… 

Dr Seuss   

Farms 

Gardens  

Weather 

All things soft and fluffy   

 

 

 

 

Song of the Month 

 

“The Wind Is Blowing”  

(Mary Had a Little Lamb) 

                                   

 The wind is blowing all around 

 All around, all around 

 The wind is blowing all around 

 All around, all around the air 

 

 



Chipmunk Chatter  

March 2018  

 

 

Units of Study  

March 5  ð Windy/Calm, Lion/Lamb, and lots more Opposite fun  

  March 7  ð Dental Health Presentation  

March 12  ð Rainbows, Shamrocks & Irish Tales  

 March 16  ð In House Field Trip ð Lancaster parks ð Butterflies & Moths  

 March 17 - Rainbow Party  

March 19  ð Chicks and Other Things That Hatch  

March 26  ð Rabbit Tales  

 March 29  ð Rabbit/Chick Party with lunch  

 March 30  ð Closed  

 

 

We composed our own  version of the song òAiken d rum!ó Lyrics are below: 

 

òThere was a man li ved in the moon, in the moon, in the moon  

There was a man lived in the moon and his name was Aikendrum  

And he played upon a ladle, a ladle, a ladle  

He played upon a ladle and his name was Aikendrum  

And his hair  was made of spaghetti , spaghetti , spaghetti  

His hair  was made of spaghetti  and his name was Aikendrum ó 

(substitute words below for words in bold  above ) 

Marleigh ð head ð pea s 

Henoc ð neck ð apple  

Peyton ð nose ð carrot  

Oliver ð mouth ð cucumber  

Dallas ð body ð watermelon  

Sydney ð eye ð orange  

Brooklyn ð hair ð broccoli  

Nola ð ears ð bananas  

Nola ð arms ð green beans  

Barrett ð feet ð pears  

Brianna  ð belly button - grape s 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Bluebirds Newsletter 
March 2018 

  
Dear Parents, 

 
 In February, we began the month reading books by the author, Jan Brett, and doing activities based on 
the different books. We used sequencing cards to retell the stories and the children practiced putting the animals 
in sequential order for the books, The Hat, and The Mitten. Then we learned about our teeth and going to the 
dentist. We sorted foods that are good vs. bad for our teeth. We also did an experiment where we put an egg 
each in milk, soda, and vinegar. It showed the importance of eating/drinking things that are good for our teeth 
and brushing our teeth. Love/Friendship was the theme for the following week. We discussed how to be a good 
friend and we sorted pictures of friendly actions vs. unfriendly actions. We read books about being a good friend, 
worked together with a friend to create a marble painting, and cooperatively played Shapes memory with a 
friend. Then we learned about dinosaurs, since this is a common interest among many of the children in the class. 
We drew our own dinosaurs, made salt dough fossils, and created dinosaurs with Tangram shapes. We also went 
on a “fossil hunt” in the sensory table, with sand, play bones, paintbrushes, sifters, shovels, and buckets. We even 
had “lava” erupt from a “volcano”! During the last week, our theme was Dr. Seuss. We read one of his books each 
day and did activities based on that book. We also enjoyed dressing up according to the theme for each day! 
 
 
Question of the Month: “What Would You Do If You Were a Dinosaur?” 
Adelyn – “Decorate my grass and eat it up.”  
Bentley – “Eat plants, eat trees. I would live in rocks.”  
Cole – “Scare the friends away.” 
Cora M. – “I will play with the bunny and tickle her.”  
Cora S. – “Eat grass. Stomp my feet.” 
Ellis – “I would be a T-rex. I would eat dinosaurs. I would turn into another dinosaur, a Triceratops.” 
Emelia – “I would look for people and take them home and it would be me and Cora M. and we would eat the 

people.” 
Madison – “Fight with other dinosaurs. Eat meat for dinner.”  
Reed – “Roar at people. I would smash on rocks.” 
Shawn – “Eat dinosaurs, eat rabbits. I would live in Dinosaur Town.” 
 
 
Weekly Themes:  
March 5th – 9th:  Pets 
March 12th – 16th: Caterpillars/Butterflies 
March 19th – 23rd: Spring is Here!  
March 26th – 30th: Easter/Eggs 
 
 
Special Dates: 
March 7th: In-house Field Trip: Parkside Dentistry 
March 15th: In-house Field Trip: Lancaster Parks & Recreation – Butterflies & Moths 
March 27th: Happy 4th Birthday Reed! 
March 28th: Pals with Explorers 
March 30th: ECCC Closed – Happy Easter! 
March 30th: Happy 4th Birthday Bentley! 
 
 
 
 



Cub/Hive Newsletter  

March 2018 

Dear Families , 

We want to welcome another new student to the Cub/Hive rooms: Olivia!  Liv, we are so glad 

you are part of the Cub/Hive family!  The Cub family has grown to 22 students now. 

March  Birthday s: 

12thðNoelle 

 

Recap of February  

February was full of fun themes and events! 

We talked about Teeth and keeping them 

healthy, hearts and giving Valentines to 

each other, discovered where China is and 

how they celebrate the New Year by having 

Mrs. Yang come in and share, and read 

interesting and silly books by Dr. Seuss. 

Picture to the right: Having fun at  our 

Valentineôs Day Tea party 

 

Themes  for this month : 

Mar.5-9ðSpring/weather  

Mar. 12-16ðSt. Patrickôs Day 

Mar. 19-23ðBaby animals 

Mar. 26-30ðEaster 

 

Something to look forward to : Spring 

and Easter 

Dates to remember :  

Heritage HouseðMarch 16 

Closed on Good Friday, March 30th 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Explorers/Investigators 

March 2018 

March 5- 9 Weather, Weather, Weather:  Does March come in like a lion or a lamb?  

March 12-16 St. Patrick’s Day and Ireland 

On Friday of this week we will try to capture a Leprechaun and we will need your help. 

We are looking for the following items: 

¶ Cereal boxes 

¶ Oatmeal cartons 

¶ Berry boxes 

¶ Paper towel and toilet paper tubes 

¶ String or ribbon 

¶ Just about anything clean that you would throw away - The more we have, the 

bigger our traps can be. 

March 19 - 29  Welcome Spring  and Easter 

March 8 Modified Kindergarten 

March 9 No school 

March 30  ECCC is closed for Easter Holiday 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



LITTLE RASCALS MARCH 201 8 NEWSLETTER  
 

The weather has been so unpredictable lately!  We have some good days just as a 

tease and then all of a sudden, the temperature drops!  So, keeping this in mind, perhaps 

the children should keep a sweatshirt/spring jacket in their basket to accommodate those 

nice days until the weather settles down!  Another suggestion would be a change of shoes.  

The playgrounds this time of the year gets really muddy and we are required by DHS to go 

outside on nice days!   

 

Once the month of March arrives, everyone is ready to put away their winter clothes 

and get ready for Spring!  Playing outside and participating in some sort of organized 

sports is what the children are looking forward to in the spring!  

 

 Team Work will be our main focus for the month of March.  Team Work (noun): 

Cooperative or combined effort of a group of persons working together as a team for 

the good of a common cause.  We would like to emphasize the fact that team work is just 

not applied when you are playing sports but it plays an important role in every day life.   

  

The children have requested the following recipe to share with their family!  We had 

a lot of fun making “Valentine Hearts” with this easy no bake air dry clay!  

No bake air dry clay: 

 2 cups of cornstarch 

 1 cup of glue 

*Mix the glue and cornstarch until mixture has blended well 

together. 

*If the mixture is too dry, add a little bit more of glue! 

*Roll dough out to desired thickness 

*Cut shapes and let air dry overnight on parchment paper 

*Once dry, paint and decorate! 

 

Important Dates: 
 MARCH 8:  EARLY DISMISSAL  

 MARCH 9:  NO SCHOOL (ECCC OPEN) 

 MARCH 30: ECCC CLOSED (GOOD FRIDAY)  

 

Happy Spring from the Little Rascals Staff  

 
Mr. Nate Miss Molly  Mrs. Deb Mrs. Yvette 

 
 
 


